MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 7th February 2012 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Pamela Thomlinson, Ben Gunstone, Franck Baudrain, Mrs Kay Mayne, Mrs Diane Stevens, Mr Ben Jukes and PCSO Jason Greenland.
Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
11/225 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/226 Apologies for Absence
Fleur de Rhe Philipe sent her apologies.
11/227 Declarations of Interest

Councillor Pamela Thomlinson declared an interest item 17 S/2012/57
11/228 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 10th January 2012
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 10th January 2012
11/229 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 10th January 2012
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 10th January 2012. 
Proposed: Councillor Ben Gunstone Seconded: Councillor Franck Baudrain
11/230 Public Question time
Ben Dukes addressed Council on the planning application to put in a wood chip boiler system for Home Farm. The one boiler will support several buildings. The application is for two but only one will be put in to start with. He informed Council that they have used this system before elsewhere. There is no noise outside the building and the wood is used from the Estate. The chipping of the wood will happen in the yard. It will be half a day’s chipping three or so times a year. This would be low grade wood. There will be no smoke, it double burns and it will emit only steam. There will be a trench put in for the pipes and they will need to upgrade the electrical system. 

Questions were put to Mr Ben Dukes by members of the public which he answered. 
The Dunkerton Water Treatment planning application was discussed with Mr Ben Dukes; it was felt it was well hidden.
The livestock building down Priory Farm was also discussed with Mr Ben Dukes it was felt that there was a shortage of livestock housing. There was a need for concrete housing for cattle to fulfil the government’s new guidelines. Mr Ben Dukes said he would be more than willing to give residents a private meeting to talk later on volumes of wood etc. The Chairman thanked Mr Ben Dukes for coming.
PCSO Jason Greenland updated Council on the reported crime in the area. Oil thefts have declined, a member of the public reported to Jason that a tank of oil has been taken from the cottage at the top of Bradley Hill, Keepers Cottage down Frome road. Jason informed them he would investigate. He reported that 6 traffic incidents have occurred with the poor weather. The speed of traffic has been seen to decline. There were no other questions put to Jason. The Chairman thanked him for coming and he left the meeting.
11/231 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in the public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of the Council by the public.
None given

11/232 To receive the Chairman's announcements
The Chairman informed Council that the application form for the Best Kept Village competition had been received. The Clerk advised Council that she recommended the Parish Council taking part again as it was a positive move last year and did a great deal to improving the surroundings in the parish. Council instructed the Clerk to send in the application.
11/233 Councillor Vacancy 11/173

Council discuss the applicant and resolved Mrs Kay Mayne would be Co-opted onto the Council. Council witnessed the signing of Co-option papers. Councillor Kay Mayne then informed Council that she had a declaration of interest in item 17 S/2012/57. Council noted her interest.
11/234 Clerks report

Waste Bin at the Recreational Area Signage

Councillor Ben Gunstone was instructed to buy shorter bolts for the sign and pass on to the Clerk the receipt for reimbursement.
11/235 Moles

Council noted that the Frome Football Team had contacted the Clerk with a complaint about an infestation of Moles on the recreational field. The Council instructed the Clerk to ask the exterminator to try to eradicate them again. Council asked the Clerk to seek the updated cost per mole and email the reply to them.
11/236 Parish Plan 11/184

Council noted that the Parish Plan consultation had been sent out and 15 had been collected back in the shop already. The Clerk reported back that the Warminster & Villages Community Plan meeting had confirmed that the data gained at their consultation evening with key stake holders was exceptional. Wiltshire Council had asked for a copy of the draft information for their budgeting. The Clerk reported that she will have the draft of this information in the next couple of weeks and will circulate it. That the Warminster & Community Villages Partnership are looking forward to seeing the priorities and issues that come out of Maiden Bradleys Parish plan. The Clerk advised Council that may be a letter to the various groups and clubs in the parish would be a help in gaining their aspirations for the future. Council instructed the Clerk to write to them.
11/237 Facebook

Council noted that the Clerk had actioned the set up page, they considered the addition of the parish plan consultation. The Clerk was instructed to inform parishioners of the new media the Parish Council will also use through the Parish News and for the Clerk to add the parish consultation to the pages.

11/238 Parish Steward

Council discussed any issues they had. They instructed the Clerk to follow up an issue with blocked storm drains outside Yew Tree Cottage and in middle of village. 

11/239 Litter Pick

Council noted that the Clerk had ordered the litter picking equipment and the collection of the litter collected. That she had liaised with the parishioner co-ordinating the project and produced posters. 
11/240 Community Speed Watch

Councillor Patrick Nixon reported that Maiden Bradley now had 11 trained speed watchers in the village and in 5 months they have carried out 37 speed checks, each of one hour’s duration.  Not all those trained have been able to participate fully, so to be more visible they will need a few more volunteers who can take part for between one and three hours in one week out of every three weeks. There are frequent training courses available. Councillor Patrick Nixon informed Council that when the better weather comes he will put in article in the parish news asking for help.
11/241 Planning

The Clerk handed Councillor Frank Baudrain a booklet from the Campaign to Protect Rural England on how to shape where you live, a guide to neighbourhood planning he was asked to read it and then pass on to another Councillor. The Clerk informed Council that this was a very informative book that they should all read.
Application: S/2012/55

Location: Priory Farm Frome Road Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: Erection of a steel framed building for livestock housing

Council discussed the application and informed the Clerk that they supported the application.

Application: S/2012/57

Location: Bradley House Kingston Lane Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: Installation of two chimneys for wood chip boilers.

Council discussed the application and informed the Clerk that they felt that the application was very inaccurate in its information, it mentioned Bradley House and one of the maps showed the property yet it was a Home Farm that the work was to be carried out. 

There is insufficient detail in the environmental issues regarding omissions and the traffic volume. There was concern regarding the maintenance of the track as there are parishioners who have a joint maintenance liability for the track, it was thought that the amount of Lorries /tractors that was mentioned was inaccurate and would be more will use it at than at present.  Council felt that time constraints on the timing of the chipping might be advisable so that that this noise did not impact on the village, (large scale chipping for hours). The change of use for the building from agricultural was queried as it was not mentioned in the application. 
Council finally informed the Clerk that it is happy otherwise with the application in principle as sustainable heating was a proactive move for the future of the Estate.
Application S/2012/120/FUL

Proposal: Full Planning Proposed Ultra Violet (UV) building and temporary construction compound

Location: Maiden Bradley and Dunkerton Water Treatment Works Frome Road Maiden Bradley.

Council confirmed to the Clerk that they supported the application.
11/242 Risk Assessment

Council noted that the Clerk had had the Risk Assessment actioned and is waiting for the written report. The Clerk reported that she had been advised of a company that would send a physiotherapist to assess her seating and supply a specialist chair 
11/243 Forces March- use of the Recreational Area

Council noted that the Clerk had meet with Danny Greeno of the Forces March this week and confirmed that he had asked if they can use the recreational ground again this year. The Clerk reported to Council that she had provisionally completed the relevant paper work ready for Council to approve. Council approved the Forces March use the Recreational area.
11/244 Asset Register- review

Council discussed the Asset register review. Council approved the Asset Register. 
11/245 Annual Parish Meeting –arrangements

Council discussed the meetings in the past and instructed the Clerk write to the local clubs and societies to invite them to come and report their activities to Council and inform of their wishes for the future. This information could then be fed in to the Parish Plan; it would also hopefully bring the different groups together with joint working which would benefit grant applications. 
11/246 Village Hall Representative

No decision was made the Clerk was instructed to move this item to the next Agenda.

11/247 Clerks Appraisal 

The Clerk reported that due to time constraints she had not been able to complete her appraisal in time for the meeting. The Clerk was instructed to move this item to the next Agenda.

11/248 PAT Testing of Parish Council Equipment/Printer Issues

Council approved the testing of the Parish Council electrical equipment by Wheelers for the year ahead and the cost. The Clerk will take the equipment to their Westbury Offices to be tested. The Clerk informed Council of her issues with the printer, Council resolved that the Clerk could seek quotations for a business use A3 printer for printing planning applications now they would not be sent in hard copy format and that she email the quotations to Councillors to approve so that she could purchase a new A3 printer without compromising her work. 

11/249 Jubilee Mugs

Council noted that the Clerk had placed the order for the Jubilee Mugs. The Clerk informed Council that she expected delivery of the mugs in early April
11/250 Link Scheme

Council discussed a letter from a Parishioner asking if the Parish Council would consider making a donation to the Link Scheme. Council resolved a Donation of £75.00 for the Link Scheme from next year’s precept. To be awarded at the May meeting.
11/251 Appointment of Internal Auditor

Council noted that Mrs Anne Angel had agreed to action the Internal Audit for 2011-2012. Council resolved making a goodwill gift to her for actioning the Audit of a £25.00 gift voucher. 
11/252 VAT Claim

Council noted that the Clerk had actioned a claim for £373.82 and has requested the payment from HMRC.
11/253 Accounts for Payment

Council approved the payments listed below:

February Wages







£324.10

Heat, light and wear & tear






£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Jan)


K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Gate)




£727.20

(VAT to be claimed £121.20)

Travelling








£  16.16

SLCC Society’s Membership





£  69.20  

K. P. Carpentry Bench seats repair




£160.00

Grass cutting the Knapp






£100.00

Stationary Plus Ink Cartridges Parish Plan



£  50.23

Receipts

Horningsham Parish Council IT contribution



£   15.00

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT contribution



£   15.00

Council noted that the Cheque 000680 for 50p has been returned as the Duke of Somerset Estate has actioned the direct debit payment. It seemed there had been a cross over issue with the statements being put out and the direct debits taken.

Council approved and signed the accounts.
11/254 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Council noted that at the time of producing this Agenda there were no meetings for Councillors to attend and that the Clerk would be attending the Community Area Transport Group meeting on the 8th February 2012 at the Warminster Civic Hall.

11/255 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence listed below:

Festive news

Aster Living Handihelp (passed onto the Parish News)

Glasdon Products for Local Councils

X Factor DVD – for prospective Councillors

11/256 Items for the next Agenda

Internal Audit
Clerks Appraisal

Village Hall Representative
11/257 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 13th March 2012 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.55pm 

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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